Academic Senate Minutes

November 10, 2004

Amended

Voting Members Present: Blue, Butler, Cheever, Clark, Dowling, Ganezer, Gordon, Gould, Henschel, Hollie, Hooper, Johnson, C., Jones, Kaplan, Karber, Kowalski, Malamud, McCarthy, McClane, Moore, Moy, Newton, Parker and Pu

Voting Members Absent:  Cokelez, Dominguez, Eyadat, Ferrario, Frickel, Han, Heinze-Balcazar, Jacobs, Little, Long, Park, Saunders, Vanterpool, Waller, Weber and 

Zoerner

Ex-Officio Members:  Bell-Waters, Dote-Kwan, Levine, Mori, Pardon, Parham, Rodriguez, A., Strong and Whetmore

Guests:  Cruise, Frieze, Hay, Mellblom, Oesterheld, Porter, Wood, Woods and Yao

Call to Order 2:45 p.m.

Agenda


M/S/P 

Amended
Minutes


M/S/P

Amended
Chair’s Report-Chair Blue reported that she and Gary Levine have met with AEG regarding joint programs and other opportunities.  She said that there will be smaller meetings held and that a notice will be sent out to faculty after Thanksgiving.  Also, the President would like to utilize funds for NTC proposal projects; Blue and Mike Ernst are setting up a meeting to discuss this.  Blue reported that the Strategic Plan Oversight Committee (SPOC) began meetings. It was recommended that Vice Presidents give updates on how they are coming along.
Parliamentarian Report-There was an election for the Student Learning Outcomes Assessment Committee (SLOAC).  Iris Baxter and Rod Hay were nominated.  Baxter and Hay were elected by acclamation.  Parliamentarian Johnson announced that Donn Silvis was elected to the Statewide Academic Senate of the CSU.
Executive Committee Resolution 04-09 Resolution in Memory of George Marsh-Senator Henschel read this resolution in memory of our colleague George Marsh.  The resolution passed M/S/P.

Second Reading Item

FPC 04-06 Unusually Meritorious--Rod Hay read the resolution to the Senate.  Malamud said that he did not like the faculty handbook and does not like awarding early tenure and that it sets a bad standard and bad practice.  Senator Butler said that he was supportive of the resolution and that criteria should be designed at the department area.  Vice Chair Dowling said that he and Senator Malamud are in the same college and one program spreads over five departments and that it should be read as if we are speaking to the rest of the University and not just the College of Business.  The department should be the decider of what is unusually meritorious. Senator McClane asked if the schools will define meritorious and Dowling said that the lowest unit the department will decide and then it will go up the chain to the dean.  Malamud asked where the information in the faculty handbook comes from and Kent Porter said that it mostly comes from Presidential Memorandum.  Malamud said that he thought that in order to get tenure one must have to do well in all three areas teaching, service and scholarship and not just two.  Having only two areas may be appropriate for some disciplines but we really need to fix the standard.  Senator Gould moved to amend the resolution by including another resolved clause to insert the phrase “and satisfactory performance in the third” after “they must demonstrate outstanding performance in teaching and one other area of evaluation” in the early tenure and promotion policy. There was a vote and all were in favor with the amendment.  M/S/P

First Reading Item

FPC 04-10 The Role of the University RTP Committee—Rod Hay read the resolution to the Senate.  Gould said that there was a conflict between the first resolve and the four clauses at the bottom of the document.  He said that there was no consistency and that the wording should be simplified.  Gould suggested that the first resolve be stricken.  Malamud said that it is not their job to deal with the process and to strike the last two items.  Malamud said that he did not think there should be a URTP committee and that he would vote against it if the document went forward like this.  Henschel said that when she served on URTP they had to rank all candidates. And if we eliminate URTP we eliminate faculty input.  Provost Mori said that is no longer the process.  Malamud said that he was pretty sure that ranking faculty violates the contract. Malamud said that we should let administration worry about financial issues and faculty worry about who gets tenured.  Dowling said that a lack of funding does not impact tenure, as much as promotion and with all due respect to administrators I still want faculty to have the loudest voice to be heard.  Hay will take this document back to FPC for more work.  Hay said that FPC has been working on the RTP process for a while and trying to streamline the process.  Legislation is being reviewed by the union and the Chancellor’s Office.

Time Certains

3:45 p.m. Vice Provost Dote-Kwan-Enrollment Management-Dote-Kwan passed out a handout that listed 22 strategies to increase enrollment and she gave a PowerPoint presentation going over each one.

4:00 p.m. Provost’s Report in lieu of President’s Report--Mori reported that the University will only achieve 98% of its target.  We are going to attempt to maximize student enrollment.  This will help to meet our target of 8850 and there are many things riding on this enrollment target.  Mori said that it was critical for the University to come together to work on enrollment.  The 22 strategies, which Dote-Kwan presented, will increase enrollment.  We have reduced the School of Education target by 500 and we have redistributed this number into the remaining colleges.

Mori also said that the President will be sending out a notice regarding DH Email and that if faculty want to unsubscribe they can.  There is going to be a new official email system introduced called Unimail.

Mori reported that the University would be re-establishing the visiting distinguished scholar program that Former Chair McDermott was in charge of a few years ago.  Senator Ganezer will be the chair of this committee.  The goal will be to bring prominent people here to focus on academic excellence.

No FPC, EPC or Statewide Senate Report today

Open Forum—Sheila Wood asked about FPC 04-06, she was late and did not know that it had been passed earlier with amendments.  She pointed out that given the way it was written a chair or department might promote or not promote those they like or dislike.  If you have URTP it is a neutral oversight and by approving this resolution you approve taking away neutrality.

Vice President Pardon spoke and said that the University has received a successful bid on the Loker Student Union.  He said that there are a number of projects that are going before the board of trustees for financing.  

Dowling said that he was approached by the faculty about the Home Depot event in December and understands the uniqueness of this game and that this is a great service to the country and getting women involved in sports is important.  It is taking place on a night when we have classes. He wished that in the future we would keep events on nights when there are no classes.  Mori said that this issue came before the operations group and that because of the impact and the US Women’s Olympic soccer team this is unique and meets clearly the benchmark of unique opportunity.  Mori said that 109 classes are affected and letters were sent to these faculty’s home to inform them of the event.

Meeting adjourned at 4:35 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted By
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__________________________

Mary E. Brooks




Margaret Blue

Assistant





Chair

